Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, March 20, 2008

Attendees:  Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Lynette Davila, Pat Davis, Lucy Deckard, Kerry Fillip, Paul J. Fillip, David Gwin, Brad Julson, Terry Junek, Ken Hasson, Lourdes Hasson, Shari Hilding-Kronforst, Jimmie Killingsworth, Phil Kronforst, Leo Lombardini, Madge Luquette, Jane Packard, Jackie Palmer, Jean Paul, Pam Slough, Jerry Taylor, Jessica Taylor, Manuelita Ureta, Betty Vermeire, Jim Waldson, Ginny West, Mary Dabney Wilson

Guest speaker Michael Smotherman talked about bats from 6:40-7:40.  This was approved for Advanced Training.

Before the business meeting was called to order, Jim Waldson asked members to mark ballots on the issue of annual dues.  Dues options listed on the ballot were $0, $15, and $25.
The business meeting was called to order by Jim Waldson at 8:15 pm.
Business Meeting
Dues:  Ballots were counted and the majority of votes went to annual dues of $15.  It was decided (moved by Shari and seconded by Kerry) that dues this year should be paid by the May meeting.  They will thereafter be due January 1st of every year.  Lourdes (treasurer) will collect checks, but Jo Anne will first find out the official name to write on the checks. 
Non-profit Status:  The process to attain non-profit status is apparently rather lengthy right now, taking about 6 months.  Jim W. is currently in touch with Heather Prestridge to see if we can gain status through the Texas Cooperative Wildlife Collection (TCWC).  Non-profit status would mean, among other things, that members can designate TMN dues as a charitable contribution on their taxes.

Habitat for Humanity Project:  Jim W. reported that Bryan Independent School District owns part of the land of the proposed project.  He is seeking permission from BISD to create wildlife habitats in the undevelopable areas of the proposed Angel’s Gate subdivision.
Cloth Grocery Bags Fundraiser:  Lucy Deckard and Phil Kronforst will meet to talk about pricing of cloth grocery bags with our TMN logo on it as a fundraiser.  Ginny West will talk to Janis at Brazos Natural Foods to see if she would be interested in selling them there.
Bioblitz:  Bioblitz is Friday, April 4th 5pm through Saturday, April 5th 5pm.  It is an international 24-hour event to inventory the biodiversity of wildlife; locally, it’s held in Lick Creek Park.  It’s an opportunity for interested citizens to meet and engage in wildlife observation and education with experts.  It’s also a chance to fully appreciate the amazing diversity of species we have in this one habitat.  Jane Packard passed out a chart showing duties for members who have already signed up.  There are many opportunities to help in all categories:  mammals, fish, insects, herps, birds, Bioblitz now has a blog:  http://blogs.tamu.edu/bioblitz.  
Committee Reports
Membership:  Keep volunteer hours up to date by sending them in to Kitty Anding at the end of each month.
Outreach:  The March Plant Sale was Saturday, March 29 at the Horticulture Building.  We had a TMN information booth there.
Planet Earth Celebration is coming up in April.  According to Jean Paul (via email), “Our application for a space at Planet Earth Celebration on April 19 at Veterans Park in College Station has been received and approved and the registration packet and details will be forthcoming. This has always been an opportunity for TMNs to shine with the general public and last year we got some TV coverage from KBTX -- good stuff for tootin' our horn. Set-up will probably start around 7:30-8:00am with the official opening at 9:00am. We will be scheduling booth staffing to give folks an opportunity to earn service credits and visit other displays as well.  We would like to spread out the volunteer time so that we don't fall over one another, but if you have scheduling problems, come on in any time -- the more the merrier.”
Training Committee:  Plans for fall training are coming along well.
Advanced Training:  On April 11th is a free nature writing workshop in Denton which is worth 8 hours of Advanced Training.    
Crawfish Advanced Training:  Ken Hasson spoke with Dr. Ken Johnson, a crawfish specialist at Texas A&M.  Dr. Johnson, who has a new book out, will come and speak soon as an Advanced Training opportunity.

Volunteer Services:  No report.
Web Site: Jackie Palmer reported that things are going well with the web site.  She is keeping it current with advanced training and volunteer service opportunities.  
Newsletter:  The winter issue is almost done and should be out shortly.  They need articles and photos for the spring issue.  Send spring submissions to Jimmie Killingsworth.
Historian:  No report.
Social Committee:  The spring break canoe trip to Big Thicket was re-scheduled to Saturday, March 29 through Sunday, March 30 at Indian Springs. 
The next event planned is a Family Picnic, scheduled for Saturday, April 12 at 3pm at Madge Luquette’s house.  Bring a covered dish and beverage of your choice; the Chapter will provide meat.  From Jo Anne’s email, “Madge lives on a small lake so you can bring your canoe, swim or fish.  We will have room for soccer, volleyball and other games.  There will be games, food and fun!”  RSVP to Jo Anne Bates or Madge Luquette by 4/09/2008.
New Business and Announcements
Chapter Patch:  It was suggested that our chapter might want to come up with a patch with our own logo on it.  It could be a project or competition for high school art classes.  We will discuss more at the next meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.

